

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

November 17, 2017

Charles & Darrell Coyle 1739 Margaret Street St Paul MN 55106

VIA EMAIL: 1739cj@gmail.com

Re: Appeal for Property at <u>1739 Margaret Street</u>

Dear Charles & Darrell Coyle:

This is to confirm that on November 14, 2017 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, recommended continuing the above-referenced matter to Tuesday, November 28, 2017 at 11:00 a.m. in Room 330 City for a staff report. In the meantime, you will need to install snow fencing to keep people away from the wall. We will have a City structural engineer go out to the property to determine if the stairway needs to be condemned. You may attend the hearing but it's not necessary.

Any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/ Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

cc: CE Supervisors James Hoffman